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Inspiration
We have a terrific opportunity in our district to attend the Texas Leadership Forum that will be held in
Temple, TX on March 2-3, 2024.  This is a chance to interact with Lions across the state to learn about
diversity, time management, personal mission statement, member motivation, goal setting, and local
issues and opportunities.  Each Lion will be assigned for a class section for the weekend, 20-25
students per section.  A maximum of four sections will be supported with two to three facilitators for
each section.  Each class is an interactive session for the facilitator and the students.  There will be a
lecture followed by participate in the learning activities.  You can register online https://txllf.org/. 

We had a fantastic mid-winter cabinet meeting with PCC Tom Blase, Texas Lions Camp Chairperson.  
Registration for camp has begun as of January 3rd.  There is Residential Youth Camp, Residential Day
Camp, and Family Camp.  This is an awesome experience for our youth to have at no cost to the
families.  If you would like more information please reach out to a Camp Director, Lion Dick Chapin or
PDG Angela Cases.

We have our District Convention coming up in April.  There will be a social on Friday night at the Texas
Sports Hall of Fame.  Saturday will be the convention, voting, and the Governor’s Banquet.  We are
excited for our guest speaker PID Jenny Ware from Michigan.  We look forward to seeing everyone
from the district come visit Waco.

#ChangingTheWorld #BelieveInTheImpossible

"Nothing is impossible, the
word itself says 'I'm possible'!"-

Audrey Hepburn

Lion Randi Wilde
District Governor

325.277.7082
randiwilde000@gmail.com



August 11-12, 2023: Hillsboro, TX

October 28, 2023: Salado, TX

January 27, 2024: McGregor, TX

April 26-27, 2024: Waco, TX

Mark Your Calendars
"Eighty percent of success is showing up." 

- Woody Allen

District Cabinet Meetings

March 2, 2024 - Riesel Lions Club Bingo Begins

March 11, 2024 - Palestine Lions Club Fish Fry

March 7, 2024 - Clifton Lions Club 95th Anniversary Banquet

February 29, 2023 - Waco Founder Lions Pancake Supper

https://md2x3.org/cabinet-and-convention-meeting/
https://md2x3.org/cabinet-and-convention-meeting/
https://md2x3.org/cabinet-and-convention-meeting/
https://md2x3.org/cabinet-and-convention-meeting/


It is still the most wonderful time of the year! If you know anything about me and my children,
we love baseball and softball. February brings the start of little league, high school
baseball/softball, college baseball/softball and MLB spring training. 

The month of February also brings a Council of Governors meeting in Kerrville. During the
recent COG we celebrated the Texas Lions Camp 75th Anniversary. We visited the camp and
heard from children who were changed because they were able to do the things many people
told them they would not. Recently I was told a story of a small boy who could not see. His
blindness prevented him from playing baseball like his older brother, for obvious reasons. But,
he wanted to be like his big brother. His brother was a great hitter and often hit doubles when
up to bat. Texas Lions Camp listened, and changed a young blind boy’s life forever. With the
use of a special baseball, a ball that made a distinct noise, the young boy played baseball at
camp. Not only did he play, he hit the ball and hit the all so hard he could have had a triple.
Imagine the excitement, the joy, the thrill everyone felt as this happened. Lions, you did that!
You support a camp that encourages disabled children to live without limits. Thank you!

If you have not had the opportunity to visit the camp, I encourage you to do so. There are
multiple work days planned this spring, March 2nd and May 4th. In addition, there are
volunteer opportunities to serve the camp during active sessions. Please visit
www.lionscamp.com to see how you can get connected.

Lion Renee Lamson
First Vice District Governor

254-386-7358
LionReneeKettler@gmail.com

http://www.lionscamp.com/


Here we are, a month into 2024 already! The Lions year is going by so fast! 

This is a good time to reflect on your club’s accomplishments and review where you stand.
Some of the things to consider are: 
Did you complete a new community service project? 
Are all of your members engaged and active in service? 
Do you have informative and FUN meetings? 
Are new ideas encouraged? 
Have you reported your service? 
Have you paid your dues? 
How many new members have you recruited? 
Do you have orientations for new members?
Are Lions in your club being trained to be leaders? 
Is your community aware of who you are and how you serve? 
What can you do to strengthen your club? 

Maybe it’s exactly what you are doing; perhaps you want to try something new. Now is a good
time to update your goals and plan of action to achieve those goals for this Lions year. In any
event, continue to share through friendship and service, to our communities and to each other,
because we are stronger together!

Lion Stacey Phillips
 Second Vice District Governor

253.468.5271
staceyphillips68@gmail.com



NEW MEMBERS 2-X3
CORSICANA

DAWN M RODDY - Sponsor: Tammie Perry

GRAPELAND NOON
THERESA BORMAN - Sponsor: Martha Childress
PAM BUENO - Sponsor: Krystal Frank

HAMILTON
CHRIS A KACHILLA - Sponsor: Darrell Kachilla

KENNARD
THOMAS LETBETTER - Sponsor: Donald Pilkington
GORDON D ZWILLENBERG - Sponsor: Donald
Pilkington

KOSSE
JACLYN D DUNCAN - Sponsor: John Rasco
STACY L LOCKHART - Sponsor: John Rasco
MADELYN WILSON - Sponsor: Jaclyn Duncan



NEW MEMBERS 2-X3
PINEY WOODS

SHANNON RODRIGUEZ - Sponsor: Ellen Brooks

TEMPLE-BELTON LADIES

CARMEL RAY - Sponsor: Bridget Whitaker

WACO FOUNDER

PATTI BEATY - Sponsor: Sue Lowry
PARNELL MCNAMARA - Sponsor: Sue Lowry





















Texas Lions Camp

WANT TO LEARN
MORE ABOUT TLCEXPLORE THE CAMP FACILITIES

READ MORE

READ MORE

ATTEND AN AWARDS CEREMONY

An Invitation to Discover

For more information

AN OPEN INVITATION
FROM PID SAM LINDSEY

Past International Director Sam
Lindsey is loading up and
heading out to the Texas Lions
Camp in Kerrville, TX on Friday,
June 14, 2024.  He has an open
invitation to all Lions to meet and
experience all the Texas Lions
Camp has to offer.  

All interested are asked to meet
at the Texas Lions Camp
Administrative Building at 2:00
pm on Friday, June 14, 2024.

254-723-5435
samlindseyjr@gmail.com

We will have an opportunity to explore
the camp facilities and see the campers
in action.  See the latest updated
facilities including bunkhouse 1 & 2 and
the Eagle Trail Development.

On the evening of June 14 at 7:00pm,
attend the awards ceremony for the
weeks campers.  For many, this is the
moment when “Lions truly become
Lions”, as you witness the joy of each
and every camper!

https://www.lionscamp.com/donatecapital.html
https://www.lionscamp.com/become-a-camper.html#CampPhilosophy
















As your (PDG Lawrence L. Sanchez)Texas Lions Museum and Office Foundation Trustee. I have visited
our Museum on Februay 2-3, 2024, As a result for the report of the meeting, we have a new fellowship
award on the way for you to make a contribution to your museum. The PID Mike &amp; Lion Sheryl
Butler Fellowship award was created for two of the most dedicated well known Lions in the state of
Texas, they have dedicated so much service time the the Texas Lions Museum and the Texas Lions as
leaders and partners in service.

If you would like to join this fellowship you will receive a plaque, fellowship vest patch, and a lapel pin
for a donation of five hundred dollars. This donation will go to the operating fund of the Texas Lions
Museum. A new application for the Ebb Grindstaff Fellowship and the PID Mike & Lion Sheryl Butler
Fellowship has been sent for the placement in the 2-X3 Newsletter in February 2024.

Guess what?  You can make a donation by an Automatic Bank Draft Authorization for these two
awards.

Lion District 2-X3 has had Thirty-two of our Lions Clubs that have supported the Texas Lions Museum
in the Governor’s Humanitarian Charities so far. Two dollars a member of each club has made a
difference in the success of our Grand opening of our Museum in Kerrville Texas on August 3, 2024.

Those Lions Clubs that still have not made the commitments to support your museum, please do so. It
takes you to give a hand up to your history to be viewed by all Lions and non-Lions in our world. If
you need a program for one of your meeting please contact me and will make arrangements.

I would like to invite the clubs that have supported the Museum to attend this upcoming Lions District
2-X3 District Convention on April 26-27, 2024 in Waco Texas. Registration will be on the District
Website and District Newsletter in the future.

PDG Lawrence L. Sanchez
TLM&O  Trustee

TEXAS LIONS
MUSEUM

PDG Lion Lawrence Sanchez, Texas Lions Museum Trustee
Killeen Evening Lions Club, lasertag9850@gmail.com





TEXAS LIONS
FOUNDATION

PDG Lion Lisle Meeker, TLF District Chairman
Temple Breakfast Club, lmeeker53@gmail.com

We have started our second half of our Lions calendar year. I’m looking forward to come to
your club and talk about Texas Lions Foundation. If your club is not donating 100% to the
(TLF) foundation, I ask that you please consider starting. If your club is donating 100% I
thank you very much, I ask you to consider becoming a 200% club, which is only $4.00 per
member once a year. Just received the midterm report and the district is looking good over
half of our clubs have sent in their donations. Please send yours in if you have not, so we
can finish strong this year. 

Texas Lions Foundation (TLF) is an organization committed to filling humanitarian needs
throughout the world.  As a public, non-profit, tax-exempt corporation, its purpose is to
promote human welfare by careful application of contributed funds. (TLF Donations &
Awards Form).

TLF concentrates its efforts in two areas: humanitarian services and disaster relief. (Grant
guidelines) The Foundation strives to support projects that, while falling into one of these
two categories, also have long-term and far-reaching effects, and promote the objectives
of the Texas Lions Foundation. Overall, the Foundation maintains a strong commitment to
helping people achieve their own potential, and implementing projects that make
permanent and positive changes. Projects are favored that provide benefits to as many
people as possible. Here is the link to get further information MD-2 Lions of Texas
(texaslions.org) . Just click on resources and you will find the Foundations link.

I am available to come to your club or come on line if you are meeting on line and do a
presentation on the Texas Lions Foundation. Please contact me by phone 254-289-9550
or by email Lmeeker53@gmail.com. 

https://texaslions.org/
https://texaslions.org/
mailto:Lmeeker53@gmail.com


Congratulations to the eleven clubs who participated in the Peace Poster
Contest, “Dare to Dream” for the 2023-2024 lion year.  The Peace Poster
awards were presented at the District 2-X3 meeting in January. Kits are on
sale now at the Lions Club International site. 

I purposefully did not designate the placement of the posters below. I
thought it would be fun for you to pick your own placement. Art is in the
“eye of the beholder” as they say!
1st Place-Waco Women's Lions Club-Fernanda Aguilera-$200
2nd Place Temple Founders Lions Club-Alivia Stiles-$175
3rd Place-Harker Heights Lions Club-Sirinity Bounds- $150
4th-Killeen Noon Lions Club-Nathan Hoffert-$125
5th Place-Killeen Evening Lions Club-Jessica Gallegos-$100

Please consider submitting a poster for the next contest. I’ll be glad to
share what I have learned about how to get children ages 11-13 involved
in the contest.

See entries next page

PEACE POSTER

Lion B.C. Seely, District Peace Poster Chair
Waco Womens Lions Club, bc1seely@gmail.com







2-X3 News

Total Membership

Total Clubs

1359

50
 Temple Founder: 1051.
 Grapeland Noon: 652.
 Waco Founder: 653.

Membership Leaderboard

Growth Leaderboard

 Grapeland Noon: +81.
 Temple Founder: +82.
 Temple-Belton Ladies: +73.



CLUB NEWS

GRAPELAND NOON



GRAPELAND NOON Continued

HEWITT
The Hewitt Lions Club received the Food for Families, Adult-Civic Award for collecting the most
pounds of food in the 16-50 member category (awarded by KWTX-TV and Caritas, sponsors of
the Food for Families Event) at a January 2024 dinner reception. Food for Families is the
largest food drive in Central Texas and all donations stay with food banks in Central Texas. In
2023 over two million pounds of food was collected.

Receiveing the award for the Hewitt
Lions is member Walt Becker. The
award was presented to the Hewitt 
Lions by Helen Lewis of the Carver
Baptist Church Food Bank. 



CLUB NEWS
HILL COUNTY EVENING

The Hill County Evening Lions Club held its charter night celebration on January 20th.

Right: Members assisted
with judging at the Hill
County Fair. Photo: Lion
Juanita James. 



CLUB NEWS
MEXIA

Mexia Lions said goodbye to long-time member Claude Monk.  Claude was a 66-year
Lion, who had an interesting life. He was raised in an orphanage, and was a World War II
vet, where he served under Jimmy Stewart. He served in various capacities in our Lions
Club, including club president. He was one of those Lions who could be counted on to
help with any project. We awarded him a Melvin Jones Fellowship in 2014.



CLUB NEWS
OGLESBY

Oglesby Lions bade farewell to Lion
Johnny Barnes.  Lion Barnes served

the Oglesby club for 9 years.PINEY WOODS
Monthly Food Distribution. We had Idaho potatoes & sweet potatoes, Asian cabbage,
watermelons, assorted frozen goods, and eggs.



CLUB NEWS
ROBINSON AREA

Robinson Area Lions have been keeping busy at the District level.  We attended the charter
night for the new Hill County Evening Lions Club and helped them celebrate.  Then we
journeyed to McGregor for the District Cabinet meeting with family in tow, where we brought
home 3 awards.

The District Governors at the Hill County
Evening Lions club charter night.

DG Randi helping to cut the
cake at the charter night.

Lizzie showed us how to win at
Tops and Tails

DG Randi rallying the troops at
the District Cabinet Meeting

Mandy’s daughter, Kennedy,
and Renee’s daughter, Alexis,
sold leis at the District Cabinet
Meeting and helped us raise

over $1000 for TX Lions Camp



ROBINSON AREA Continued

We will be having our annual blood drive on Sunday
February 25th at the Robinson Volunteer Fire Station,
204 S. Strauss, Robinson, TX 76706.  Blood collection
will be taken from 1:00 until 4:00.  For more info contact
Linda Sanders at: mslinda61248@yahoo.com



CLUB NEWS
SALADO

We had some fantastic guest speakers this
month! Jay Crowley shared some very
exciting stories from his years of working in
and with several government and law
enforcement agencies.

And, it is always a treat to have local
Constable, Rolly Correa with us. He shared
some very entertaining stories of his years
as a game warden. 

_____________________________________________________________________
Our Salado Lions Roar 5K will be on Saturday, February the 10th. We have already
broken the record for number of participants and we have 12 days left until the event!!! 

TEMPLE BREAKFAST
Temple Breakfast Lions said goodbye to long-time
Lion Ernest Klechka former PDG of Alaska.



LEO SPOTLIGHT
COPPERAS COVE

Did you know Copperas Cove had a
Leo Club?  They do!  Check them out
in action...

PINEY WOODS

Welcome to Leo Miriam Moran (Crockett
ISD) - she was formally inducted into the
club by Leo President Mayra Martinez at
the January monthly club meeting on Jan 7.

We volunteered at the SkyFarm at the Post Bldg
in downtown Houston on Jan 13th. It was a large
group with 20 Leos and 4 Lions plus Bill Jones.
Aaron (SkyFarm Staff) joined us not too long after
we arrived. He gave us the history of the building,
and then had us divide up into 4 groups. The
tasks assigned to the groups included: taking
800lbs of sand (in 50lb bags) and making 10lb
sandbags; watering the crops still growing;
harvestin broccoli, leeks, fennel, sage, comfrey,
and aloe vera. Once we finished bagging the
sandbags, a group that harvested the aloe vera
moved to the shed to cut and scrape out the
liquid. The rest of the groups then covered all the
crops they wanted to keep alive with the
upcoming cold front. Once we finished we had
lunch and visited the Houston Museum of Natural
Science.        PHOTOS NEXT PAGE



PINEY WOODS Continued



PINEY WOODS Continued
The January Produce Distribution was moved to the 3rd Thursday due to the
winter storm that arrived on the 3rd Monday. The Leos helped distribute
Idaho potatoes & sweet potatoes, Asian cabbage, watermelons, assorted
frozen goods, and eggs to about 850 families.


